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Town of Phelps Board to Host Golden Shovel Groundbreaking Ceremony for new DPW Building   

 
Phelps, Wisconsin, August 11, 2025 - The Town of Phelps Board invites community members, press 
partners and business leaders throughout the community to join them as they celebrate a major 
milestone in the planned expansion of community services for the Town of Phelps.  The ceremony will 
take place on Friday, August 15th at 9 a.m. at 2064 Strong Road, Phelps, WI and will include commentary 
from community leaders and project partners in the project’s success.  

The project includes a brand-new, ground-up 16,000 square foot Department of Public Works facility 
which will offer the community upgraded DPW maintenance services and a central coordination location 
for increased efficiency and service delivery.   

Town of Phelps Board President, Steve Doyen, said, “This is the first step in an exciting and bright future for 
everyone throughout the Phelp’s community.  We are pleased deliver our neighbors the highest level of 
service and to support our public works team with the resources and environment they need to be 
successful, as we grow.”    

Both the architecture and the construction management services will be led by Wisconsin-based J.H. 
Hassinger Inc., a full-service design build, general contracting and self-performance construction firm.  
Additionally, Reyn Engineering will support the structural engineering, and Mach IV will focus on the civil 
engineering support.   

Mike Kirsch, Vice President of Operations for J.H. Hassinger Inc. said, “We are excited to serve as a 
resource and partner throughout the design and construction process, as the town expands their 
infrastructure to meet the community’s future growth opportunities.”    

The groundbreaking event marks an exciting continuation of development momentum throughout the 
Phelps community.  The original DPW building is currently being redeveloped to make space for the Town 
of Phelps Community Center and additionally, several sites are currently under consideration for future 
redevelopment and growth.     
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